October 16, 2024 Meeting Minutes

In Attendance-Kyle, Warren, Jen Hickey, Krista, Todd, Amanda, Jen Bell, Denise, Tyler, Lisa, Christine, Rod, Chrissy, Mark

Approve September Minutes-Denise & Kyle

Fundraising Update
-Cash calendars are ready and will be handed out at picture day.

Sponsorship Update
-Plaques have been handed out to sponsors
-Platers Financial plaque will be taken to them in Sarnia
-Sponsors are interested in sponsoring boards at least 5 businesses interested.  Have not yet given them a price.
-Bluewater will meet and let us know if they are willing to pay half.  Cost would be $5,700 each.
-Sponsorship on old boards can be put towards cost of new boards.
-Kyle Moniz at KM Imaging.  Will talk to him to get a quote what it would cost.

Volunteer Update
-positions put on website for handing out cash calendars

Registration Update
-haven’t received any emails for Derbyshires.  Will hold the funds for next year.
-Did a test run with refunds going back on credit cards and its working.  Will do it this way going forward.

Tournaments Update
-All John Henry Spots filled except U15
U9-4 confirmed, 4 accepted and 1 Waitlisted
U11-4 confirmed, 4 accepted and 2 waitlisted
U13-6 confirmed, 2 accepted and 2 waitlisted
U15-2 confirmed, Those are Strathroy and that’s if for U15
U18-4 confirmed, 8 Accepted and 0 waitlisted
Confirmed means we have received payment

Ice Scheduler
-U5 up and running
-Working with Todd on VSC’s and bench staff

Banquet Updates
-No updates

Equipment Updates
-Getting old jerseys prepared to hand out at picture day.  Will be by donation for $5.00 per jersey.

Finance Updates
-Development costs need to be kept in check

LMLL
-Have inputted bullet points on coaching portal

Coaching Update
-no updates

OMHA Update
-year end tournaments will be held as follows
-A level April 4-6 in Whitby
-Tier 2 April 4-6 in Whitby
-Working on getting all U5 & U7 parents to get respect in sport finalized.

VP Update
-Mt Brydges to see if open to have talks to work together
-Trying to setup a date to meet with Mt Brydges to discuss possibility of a merge
-Would be to many hoops to get through to have finalized by November 24th.  Would require a full membership vote.
-If the merge isn’t going to work we may have to consider folding A program as well will be losing a lot of our NRPs.

President Update
-no updates

Motion to Adjourn
Kyle & Todd


